From: 	Professor Craig Upright, WSU All-University Policy Committee chair
To: 	Provost Darrell Newton
Re: 	Policy and Procedure 3-12 “IFO Professional Development” stakeholder feedback
Date: 	March 15, 2024
Hello, Provost Newton,
The WSU All-University Policy Committee has received feedback on P&P 3-14 “IFO Professional Development” as indicated below. I know that Theresa was the original primary author working with Barb on this document. Are you (or one of your designees) interested in providing an update to the draft based on this feedback? If so, simply respond to this note explaining how you have responded to this feedback, and attach an updated version of the draft. (Note that “track changes” has been turned on to make it easier for the committee to see the new edits.)
I do anticipate that any revised version will have to go back out for stakeholder review, which means that this won’t be formally approved by the administration until next fall. In the meantime, the current Regulation 3-14 will remain in effect.
Craig Upright
Winona State University
2023-2024 Chair, University Policy Committee (UPC)


FA Feedback:
Policy and Procedure 3-14 (IFO Professional Development and Evaluation) contain multiple inaccuracies, including:

• The document that is labeled as the policy is actually the procedure, and the document labeled as the procedure is actually the policy.

• The policy document states that “IFO faculty submit a Professional Development Report (PDR) each year.” This is not accurate, as the frequency of PDR evaluations varies based on rank.

• The procedure does not accurately reflect how the PDR process is actually implemented in many Departments, and some of the steps in the procedure contradict Article 22 of the IFO Master Agreement. As an example, the procedure states that a faculty member must submit a copy of the PDR to the immediate supervisor before receiving feedback from colleagues. This step is not listed in the contract. If this change was implemented, it would deprive faculty of the opportunity to “make changes in the report based on faculty comments” (Article 22, Section E, Subd. 2) before submitting the report to their supervisor.

• In addition to problems like these, the policy and procedure do not create any expectations or provide guidance that is not already contained in the IFO Master Agreement.

For these reasons, the FA asked the administration to replace the policies and procedures with a simple policy stating something to the effect of, “IFO faculty will be evaluated in accordance with the procedure laid out in Article 22 of the IFO Master Agreement.”
